

Ioannina, 27th November 2019 Ref. Number: 35

Tel.: (+30) 26510 07446, 09061

Fax (+30) 26510 07200 E-mail: <u>prytania@uoi.gr</u>

To Prof. dr. Mynyr KONI Rector of the University of Tirana Tirana, Albania

Dear Rector,

On behalf of the Senate of the University of Ioannina, I would like to express our sympathy to the people of your country for the deadly earthquake that struck Albania on the November 26, 2019.

Please accept our solidarity and availability to provide help and support to the people of Albania and particularly, to University members (both academic staff and students). I hope they will shortly overcome the difficulties they face and cope effectively with the "trauma".

Our thoughts are with you at this difficult time.

incerely,

Triantafyllos A.D. Almpanis

Rector